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Dear Colleagues: 

Thanks to each of you for the ways you advance our educational mission in 

support of our students. These weekly updates will serve as a tool to keep you 

informed and engaged with SMU’s Academic Affairs division as, together, we 

work toward a safe and healthy fall semester. If you have suggestions for 

what we should include in future communications, please send your ideas to 

this email address. Previous newsletters are available here. 

  

Today’s update falls into three categories: 1) Fall 2021, 2) Research and 

Scholarly/Creative Excellence, and 3) News and Noteworthy. 

  

Fall 2021: 

  

• COVID-19 case trends  – Last week, Leigh Ann Moffett, Associate Vice 

President and Chief Risk Officer and leader of SMU’s Emergency 

Operations Center (EOC), sent a message providing an update on case 

trends as we concluded the month of September.  
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During Wednesday’s Faculty Senate Meeting, Brandon Chance, Executive 

Director, Environmental Health and Safety, joined Leigh Ann to review 

our latest data and to answer faculty questions. 

 

 
 

Key Highlights: 

o The most recent posting of the Mustang Strong dashboard shows that 

/Coronavirus/Cases
/Coronavirus/Cases


 

¶ Vaccinations available through the Dr. Bob Smith Health Center – To 

receive COVID vaccinations on campus, appointments (required) can be 

booked through the health portal or by calling 214-768-2141.  

o Third vaccination doses (not booster) are currently available for 

moderately to severely immunocompromised individuals (as defined by 

CDC and FDA guidelines) who are fully vaccinated with either the 

Pfizer or Moderna vaccines.  

 

¶ Voluntarily report your COVID vaccine to SMU – Having accurate 

vaccination information helps to inform SMU’s COVID-19 response. The 

process is quick and easy. Please take a few minutes to report your 

COVID-19 vaccination status today through the Dr. Bob Smith Health 

Center. 

 

¶ COVID-19 testing resources for faculty and staff – SMU is still providing 

access to convenient and free of cost COVID-19 testing for employees and 

their families through Virtual Care for Families locations around the DFW 

area. Testing is also available free of cost to you and your benefits-eligible 

dependents through your SMU benefits at pharmacies, health care 

providers and testing sites off campus. 

 

• New Canvas Feature:  Feedback Box –  Please remember that, as 

referenced in previous newsletters, the new anonymous student Feedback 

Box is active in Canvas.  Please click on the Feedback Box link in your 

Canvas course to access the tool to see if your students have left you any 

messages. By default, the system will also send faculty an email when any 

student feedback is posted. 

 

If you have any questions about this tool, please contact your school’s 

Academic Technology Service Director (ATSD), submit a ticket to the 
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Office of Information Technology (OIT) help desk or contact the Associate 

Provost for Faculty Success, Paige Ware at facultysuccess@smu.edu.  

 

¶ Reminder: consult Mustang Strong for the most up-to-date source of 

information regarding SMU’s COVID-19 response (case counts, FAQs) – 

Please continue reviewing the Mustang Strong website for information on 

SMU’s COVID-19 response. Here, you can find answers to frequently 

asked questions, access the latest campus announcements, review 

information on receiving and reporting the vaccine, and monitor the latest 

data on confirmed COVID-19 cases on campus. This unique FAQ for 

faculty also maintains the most recent information concerning academic 

and classroom issues. 

 

¶ Reminder: Faculty workshops for student support and emergency 

preparedness – Our faculty are positioned as supports for students and 

colleagues in the case of issues that can arise, from stress to medical 

emergencies in their classroom. The Associate Provost for Faculty Success, 

CTE and the Office of Dean of Students are planning workshops this fall to 

assist faculty in navigating this array of issues. More information will be 

forthcoming from the CTE in the coming weeks. 

 

Research and Scholarly/Creative Excellence 

 

¶ 
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members to apply for the Associate Provost for Institutional Planning and 

Effectiveness position. Questions, nominations, and a
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